
Pastor | Very Reverend  Robert J. Sullivan, V.G. 

205-980-1810 ext. 2 | fatherbob@stmarkrc.org 

Deacon, R.C.I.A., Lectors, EM’s |  Phil Boettcher 

205-541-5625  |  pfboettcher@outlook.com 

Pastoral Associate, Adult Education 

Sr. Madeline Contorno 

205-980-1810 ext. 3 | 

srmadeline@stmarkrc.org 

Pastoral Care  |   Sr. Margaret Mary Liang 

205-980-1810 ext. 6 |  

pastoralcare@stmarkrc.org 

Receptionist |  Tracy Pflaum 

205-980-1810 ext. 1  | 

receptionist@stmarkrc.org 

Bookkeeper  |  Tana Bisch 

205-980-1810 ext. 8  |  finance@stmarkrc.org 

Director Family & Youth Ministry, PSR 

Mary Beth Crumly 

205-980-1810 ext. 5     

familyfaith@stmarkrc.org 

Communication/Bulletin  |  Lindsay Wright 

205-587-5474 | secretary@stmarkrc.org 

Music & Music Ministries |  Dave & Amy Hains 

205-985-2976  |  amyhains@gmail.com 

Nursery  |  Barbara West 

205-504-4608  |  nursery@stmarkrc.org 

Plants & Flowers Coordinator  |  Allison Creel 

205-222-0211 | saintmarksflowers@gmail.com 

 

PARISH STAFF 

      Facebook.com  |  “Saint Mark the Evangelist Catholic Church” 

      YouTube.com  |  “Saint Mark the Evangelist Catholic Church” 

      Instagram  |  @saintmarkevangelist 

 

 YOUTH SOCIAL MEDIA 

       Facebook.com  |  “Saint Mark the Evangelist Youth” 

       Instagram  |  @stmark.youthgroups 

 

New Parishioner Registration  |  stmarkrc.org/registration 

Donate Online  |  membership.faithdirect.net/AL414 

CONNECT WITH US 

JUNE 5, 2022 |   PENTECOST 

CONTACT US 
 

7340 Cahaba Valley Road 

Birmingham, AL 35242 

All mail to: 

P.O. Box 380396 

Birmingham, AL 35238 

205-980-1810  | 205-980-9208 (fax) 

205-538-5150 (after hours emergency) 

secretary@stmarkrc.org 

www.stmarkrc.org 

 

OFFICE HOURS 

Tuesday - Thursday |  8:30 am - 2:30 pm 

Friday  |  8:30 am—12:00 pm 

 

MASS SCHEDULE 

Video Mass is available each weekend  

on the Website.  

WEEKDAY MASSES: 

Wednesday  |  12:00 Noon 

Thursday  |  9:00 am 

Friday  |  9:00 am followed by Rosary. 

Exposition on First Friday of the Month 

First Saturday of the Month | 9:00 am 

WEEKEND MASSES: 

Saturday  |  4:00 pm  

Sunday  |  8:00 am, 10:30 am  

 

CHAPEL 

Monday—Thursday |  6:00 am—7:00 pm 

Friday |  6;00 am—3:30 pm 

Saturday & Sunday |  6:00 am—7:00 pm 

 

CONFESSION 

Saturday  |  2:30 pm - 3:30 pm 

Other  |  By appointment 

 

MARRIAGE 

Marriage Requirements at least six months 

in advance: Contact Fr. Sullivan,  

205-980-1810, ext. 2 to arrange meeting. 

 

BAPTISM 

Contact the Parish Office at  

205-980-1810 ext. 1 



MINISTRY CONTACTS 

Altar Servers   |  Kristy Gray 

205-919-0341  |  ourgrayfamily5@gmail.com  

Bereavement Ministry  |  Darlene McCulloch 

205-229-7134  | jamesfmcculloch@bellsouth.net 

Children’s Liturgy of the Word | Karen Grahn 

205-533-0486 |  KGrahn@servisfirstbank.com   

Coffee & Donuts |  Karen & Jim Anspaugh 

706-587-2491 |  aubandmom56@gmail.com 

Finance Council |  John Krauser 

205-276-4423 |  jekbest@aol.com 

First Light |  Ruth Cook 

205-991-1849 |  ruthcook@bellsouth.net  

Greene County Food |  Peter Bibbo 

205-441-9889 |  michboru@gmail.com  

Hospitality Committee |  Jeanne Welsh 

205-807-3968 |  j.bwelsh12@gmail.com  

Knights of Columbus | Stephen Stack, Grand Knight 

304-654-2383 |  Stephen.p.stack@gmail.com  

Liturgy Committee | Scott Riley 

205-266-2882  |  elmeister1@gmail.com 

Our Lady of Fatima Guild | Stacy Gwaltney 

205-994-1061 |  gcrew7@gmail.com 

Pastoral Council  |  Ray Emmerson 

emmerson6@verizon.net  

Parish Center Rentals | JoAnne Rixey 

205-520-3645 |  parishcenterrental@stmarkrc.org  

Petals of Praise | Allison Creel 

205-222-0211 | saintmarksflowers@gmail.com 

Prayer Shawl Ministry |  Linda Townsley 

407-461-0265 |  ljtownsley@gmail.com  

Property Management | Ann Penton 

205-903-9073 |  ann.penton@icloud.com  

St. Mark Online Prayer Group |  Pat Smith 

psmithjp@aol.com  

St. Vincent De Paul |  Kate Seifert 

205-980-1810 ext.9 | stvincentdepaul@stmarkrc.org  

Scouts |  Tom Elie 

843-345-5775  |  thomaseelie@aol.com 

Scouts |  Chris Laney 

205-291-8526 |  119troop@gmail.com  

Stewardship Committee |  Sammy Romano 

205-862-9833 |  salvadorromano@me.com  

Supper Club | Cathy Johnson 

205-266-9685 |  pilgrimmta.cj@att.net  

Ushers  | Kevin Camp 

205-441-1670 |  kevinjosephcamp@gmail.com  

Vocation Chalice | Cathy Johnson 

205-266-9685 |  pilgrimmta.cj@att.net  

Welcome Committee | Rae Ellyn Sarver 

205-903-8388  |  rae.ellyn@gmail.com 

Women of Saint Mark | Karen Kapp 

205-862-2548 |  karenbkapp@gmail.com  
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GETTING TO KNOW US 

MESSAGE FROM THE PASTOR  

 

When on Pentecost Sunday the Apostles first proclaimed the Christian 

message, they presented the Gospel to people from all over the world 

yet were heard speaking in their own languages. The Greeks heard the 

message in Greek, the Persians in Farsi, the Romans in Latin, the Jews 

in Hebrew or Aramaic, etc. Although the people who heard the 

message were from all over, the message itself united them into one 

people. This was and is the work of the Holy Spirit, forming us into One 

Person, the Body of Christ. Thus St. Paul tells the Corinthians, "We are 

all different, we have different gifts, we do different things, but we are 

united in the Holy Spirit into One Body.”   

 

Pluralism is not an exception in the Church, it is the norm. As an 

example of pluralism I offer the type of experiences that we have right 

here in the United States and that is reflected in our parish.  There are 

Hispanic Catholics, Black Catholics, and White Catholics, Asian 

Catholics, African Catholics, etc. There are various issues affecting 

women, men, youth, children, the sick, and the elderly that are all 

discussed regularly. The very word Catholic means universal.  All of us 

together are formed by the Holy Spirit in the one Body of Christ. We 

have to get away from the thought that someone or some group is 

rather an exception than a norm in the Church. There is no one normal 

group in the Body of Christ. We are all united by the Holy Spirit to 

make up the Body of Christ, which is the Church.  In our parish, we 

have people from all walks of life and diverse ethnic backgrounds.  We 

all make up the parish because we are all united by the Holy Spirit. As 

Catholics we don't just put up with each other's differences, we value 

each other's differences as a unique manifestation of the Holy Spirit 

without which our faith body would be incomplete.  

 

Now I have always been tempted to think that people who don't see 

things as I do are probably wrong. The big trouble with that is that 

everyone, thank God, is not like me. Everyone has not had the same 

experiences that I have had. Nor have I had their experiences. Yet the 

Holy Spirit unites all different viewpoints to make the Body of Christ 

complete. The message that comes clear to us at Pentecost is that we 

must respect each other's differences. We have all been gifted with 

unique manifestations of the Spirit. The Church is stronger for our 

letting the Spirit live in our lives. Without the Holy Spirit we would be a 

disorganized mob. With the Holy Spirit we are the Body of Christ.  

 

On Pentecost Sunday, the Church was born. The Holy Spirit united 

different people into the one Body of Christ. We, the members of the 

Body of Christ, benefit from our differences.  Unity does not mean 

uniformity.  May we allow the Holy Spirit to flow through our lives so 

that our respect for each other's uniqueness might itself draw more 

people to become members of His Body.  

 

We welcome Mr. Adam Sellers, who has just completed his first year of 

the Seminary, to our parish for his Summer assignment.  He will be 

with us through mid-July.  Don’t forget that we will conclude our 

celebration of the Easter Season with Solemn Pentecost Vespers on 

Sunday, June 5
th
 at 5:00 P.M.  

 

In Christ’s Love,  

Fr. Bob  



 

OUR MISSION STATEMENT 
 

We the members and families of Saint Mark the Evangelist, a Roman Catholic 

Church in the Diocese of Birmingham in Alabama, are a Eucharistic community 

rooted in the Word of God responding to God’s call by:  

Glorifying God by proclaiming the Good News of Jesus Christ by word and deed 

in our daily lives,  

Serving one another within and outside the Parish community especially those 

needing an advocate,  

Forming the community spiritually through worship, prayer and education at all 

stages of life,  

Including all, omitting none, with Christ-like love and understanding,  

Being good stewards of the gifts given to us and seeking to use them wisely, to 

live as the body of Christ with Mary, the Mother of God, as our model on our 

journey of faith. 
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Larry Angell 

Joseph Amari 

Jane Arrington 

Virginia Bayless 

Louise Callen 

Les Currie�

Hope DeFalco 

Penny Downes 

Mike Edwards 

Justin Ferlitto  

Tony Foster 

Sandra Haralson 

Bob Janert 

Barbara Jones 

Sandra Kacmarcik 

Eve Kahn 

Bob Kelley 

Susann Kircher 

Theresa LoMonaco 

Kathy Lupenski 

Marietta Molay 

Nevin Newton 

Viv Norris 

Joe Plaia 

 

 

Magdalene Portera 

Katheryn Ranelli 

Angelina Renda 

Bill Roach 

Bernice Rohling 

Wilfred Rohling 

Elena Sain 

Steve Sain 

Sherry Santoro 

Terry Schuster 

Myrna Scotch 

Melanie Snyder 

Michael Stamba 

Vita Stamba 

John Phillip Troha 

Teresa Troncale  

Sharon Varano 

Santo Vizzina 

Ginny Waller 

John Waller 

Fr. Bob Ward 

Jeanne Welsh 

Chuck Williamson 

Donna Willis 

John Willis 

 

PRAYER LIST 

SAINT VINCENT DE PAUL SOCIETY 
 

Today as we celebrate Pentecost, the Holy Spirit wants us to make us ad-

vocates of God's presence to others, especially to those who do not know 

the love of God in their lives.  Your gift to St. Vincent de Paul, through a 

check or in the poor box, will help bring the love of God to others and fur-

ther strengthen the love of God in those neighbors we serve who are 

blessed with a strong faith.   

 

COMMUNION TO THE SICK & HOMEBOUND 
 

If you or a loved one is unable to attend Mass, but would like to receive 

Communion, please call the Parish Office at 205-980-1810 extension 6 or 

email Sr. Margaret Mary Liang at pastoralcare@stmarkrc.org. 

 

FLOWER DONATIONS 
 

If you would like to donate flowers for the altar, Mary, or Joseph to 

honor a loved one, please contact Allison Creel at 205-222-0211 or 

saintmarksflowers@gmail.com.  

 

NEWS AND UPDATES 

FINANCIAL 

COLLECTIONS 

 

FINANCIAL INFORMATION 

IS NOT AVAILABLE THIS 

WEEK.  

 

Faith Direct is an easy and convenient way to 

give your tithe, see the Bulletin cover for our 

Faith Direct link. You can also give by dropping 

off your donation at the Parish Office, mailing 

to our P.O. Box (see Bulletin cover), or text a 

dollar amount to 205-318-2640. 

 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR CONTINUED GENEROUS! 

READINGS &  

MASS INTENTIONS 

 

Monday, June 6 

Gn 3:9-15, 20  

Tuesday, June 7 

1 Kgs 17:7-16/Mt 5:13-16  

Wednesday, June 8 

12:00 pm Mass †  Joe Scotch 

1 Kgs 18:20-39/Mt 5:17-19  

Thursday, June 9 

9:00 am Mass † Pat Natter 

1 Kgs 18:41-46/Mt 5:20-26  

Friday, June 10 

9:00 am Mass † Denise & Jeff Schneider (SI)  

1 Kgs 19:9a, 11-16/Mt 5:27-32  

Saturday, June 11 

4:00 pm Mass †  Deceased KofC #13446  

Next Sunday, June 12 

8:00 am Mass  †  Fr. Vernon Hughley &  

                            Fr. Bob Sullivan (SI) 

10:30 am Mass  †  People of the Parish 

Prv 8:22-31/Rom 5:1-5/Jn 16:12-15  

 



KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS QUARTERLY SERVICE DAY 

Our council would like to express gratitude to our parish for supporting our last quarterly family service day in March. 

Your donations of clothing and especially jackets were much appreciated by those that were in great need.  

 

Please join the Knights of Columbus for a quarterly family service day on June 11, 2022. You and your family are invited 

to come share in prayer and serve the poor on the streets of Birmingham. We will serve with the Friars and Sisters - 

Fraternity Poor of Jesus Christ. We will start with a Rosary at the Friars house beginning at 1:30PM. Then, we will make 

75 lunches to carry around downtown Birmingham. We travel in cars following each other and stop at multiple points to 

step out and serve the poor. We offer hot chocolate, lunch, water, clothing and toiletries, as well as words of encour-

agement and prayer. Your family is welcome to join for any or all of the activities.  

 

Date - Saturday June 11th 

Time - Rosary - 1:30PM, Begin our Service Time at 2:00PM, Ends around 5 or 5.30.  

Location - Meet behind Our Lady of Fatima - Friar’s House - 44 16th Ave S, Birmingham AL 35205 

 

If you cannot serve we also welcome donations to help the poor. The items in constant need are: 

�� Toiletries (Travel size preferred) - Toothbrush, toothpaste, deodorant, soap, shampoo 

�� Food - Individually packed goods - Granola Bars, Chips, Canned meat with hand open top 

�� Clothing - Most of the poor are men - Most in need of Large, XL, XXL, etc. - Blankets, Coats, Jackets, Socks, Shirts, 

Pants, etc. 

�� Check - Please make out to Fraternity Poor of Jesus Christ - The Friars use this for lunch materials and miscellane-

ous items each week 

Prayers - Please pray for the Franciscan Friars, Sisters and the poor of Birmingham 

 

We only have about 20 spots available for each quarter. In March we only had about 7 people show up, so there is 

room. If you would like to reserve a spot, please contact Christopher Rohling at rohlingce@gmail.com or c:205-515-

4193. 

 

St. Mark's Supper Club is open to all adults.  We meet at a local restaurant for dinner and socializing.  It's a 

wonderful way to meet your fellow parishioners and share a meal.  Our upcoming supper will be held at 

Ming’s Cuisine, 514 Cahaba Park Circle, Birmingham, AL 35242 behind the car wash on 280.  We'll meet at 

5:15 p.m. on Saturday, June 11.   Each person is responsible for paying for their own meal.  Contact for reser-

vations is Cathy Johnson at obasanla@gmail.com, or call 205-266-9685.  Deadline for reservations is Thurs-

day, June 9. 

 

GREENE COUNTY MONTHLY FOOD DRIVE 

Monthly grocery collection the Center of Concern in Eutaw will be next weekend, June 4 & 5. Special needs 

are cleaning supplies, hygiene items, especially female hygienic supplies, and as always, peanut butter! 

Please be generous with your donations. If you have any questions or would like to volunteer in this  mission, 

please contact Peter Bibbo. 
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NEWS AND UPDATES 

 

Pentecost Vespers 

June 5th at 5:00 PM 

in the Church with reflection  

on the Lord’s prayer.  
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YOUTH ACTIVITIES 
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LITURGICAL LIFE 

LITURGICAL SCHEDULE 

Saturday 

June 11 

4:00 PM 

Sunday 

June 12 

8:00 AM 

Sunday 

June 12 

10:30 AM 

ORDINARY MINISTER OF  

COMMUNION 
      

EXTRAORDINARY  

MINISTER OF  

COMMUNION 

Jeanne Welsh, Sandy McCarthy, 

Shaun McPhail 

Katherine Rall, Keith Pflaum,  

Holli Mock 

Brian Lynch, Steve Shoemaker, 

Phillip Troha, Ana Hall 

USHERS 
Mike Burns, Bill Welsh, Joe Yost, 

Brandon Moseley 
 Tom Heberlein, Michael Rall 

Jay Aycock, Britt Bowens,  

Kathy Okrongley, Paul Roche 

 LECTOR 
Fred Rains – 1 

Ruth Breipohl - 2 

Bob Barron – 1 

Kristie Ford - 2 

Sr. Madeline – 1 

Sandy Fleury - 2 

MASS COORDINATOR Bill and Jeanne Welsh Sammy and Theresa Romano Leonard and Heidi Mueninghoff 

GREETERS Karen Kapp, Roe Sarver Ken and Marie Lorek   

ALTAR SERVER 

Laura Catherine Jackson,  

Patrick Kelly Jackson,  

Thomas Joseph Jackson 

Isaac Ford, Kieran Ford 
Kathryn Lynch,  

Emma Kate Ashley 

ALTAR LINENS Diane Stith   

CANTORS Tom Membrino Allison Creel Micheline Parkey 

God of love, Our world is wrought with war and violence, 

as brother turns on brother, and the innocent awake to 

gunfire and bombs. May Your compassion and healing 

move hearts and bring a new day to Ukraine. Fortify 

your children to resist aggression and instead become 

instruments of peace. We ask this in the name of the 

One who is the Prince of Peace,  

On Saturday June 11 the 4:00 pm Mass will be offered for the De-

ceased Members of the Knights of Columbus Council 13446.  Please 

remember to pray for James W. Key, Jr., Keith N. Wade, Sr., Wil-

liam Edgar Wilder, Jr., James R. Heitz, Craig A. Monson, Thomas 

E. Smith, James A. Downey, Nickolas S. Marino, Martin J. Schloss, 

Sr., Thomas S. Allen, Carlos Rene Godinez, Jack Porterfield, Tim-

othy Bruen, John H. Meich, and James H. Smith  as well as their 

families.” �
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NEWS AND UPDATES 

PILGRIMAGES TO CONSIDER:  

 

Pilgrimage to Italy in honor of the Diaconate Ordination of Daniel Sessions — September 20 to 

October 1, 2022, led by Father John McDonald. $4,200.00 per person, double occupancy / 

$4,700.00, single occupancy. For more information, email info@caravelletours.com. 

 

Catholic Europe and the Passion Play - August 1 - 11, 2022. This journey will take you through the 

Czech Republic, Germany and Austria. The cost is $4490.00. For more information, visit our website 

www.prorometours.com or contact us today at office@prorome.com or at (434) 953-1112. 

 

The South of France - October 15-25, 2022. This trip features overnight visits to some of the most 

incredible places and the holiest shrines found in France, including Toulouse, Lourdes, Rocamadour, 

Avignon, Aix-en-Provence, Cotignac, Sainte-=Baume, Carcassonne and Nice. The cost is $4590.00.  

For more information, visit our website www.prorometours.com or contact us today at of-

fice@prorome.com or at (434) 953-1112. 
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A free service helping
families locate

retirement communities
for their loved ones

- Independent Living - Assisted Living
- Memory Care

205-913-3902 • seniorplacementservicesllc.com
tim@seniorplacementservicesllc.com

 Tim Meehan
President 

YOUR 100% LOCAL                DEALER

For all your business needs contact
Bobby Edgil - (205) 588-5077

2317 2nd Ave. S., Birmingham, AL 35233
bobby@absofficesystems.com	 absofficesystems.com

“We make yourbusiness work!”

5184 Caldwell Mill Road • Hoover, AL
Monday-Saturday 11:00-8:00

Sunday 11:00-2:00
thecraftburgers.com • 205.995.0003

HEATING
AIR CONDITIONING

PLUMBING
ELECTRICAL

www.sentryheating.com	 205.979.9864

SERVING
THE BIRMINGHAM
AREA FOR OVER

30 YEARS!

To Become a Knight
and Help Serve in Your

Parish, contact
Tom Heberlein

kofc13446@aol.com

JIM PINO & JEFF PINO
ATTORNEYS AT LAW

Serving Clients in Shelby Since 1976
363 Canyon Park Dr • Pelham

205-663-1581
www.JimPinoandAssociates.com

( 2 0 5 )  2 0 6 - 6 3 0 0
We handle car wrecks, nursing home abuse, 18 wheeler accidents,

social security disability, traumatic brain injury cases.

Exterior Home Maintenance
Roof Cleaning/Restoration

Soft washing/Pressure washing 
Window cleaning (In & Out)

MICHAEL IRWIN
(205) 612-3128

www.crystalclearplus.com
15 years experience

-Parish Family-

Veterans Are My Specialty
Allen T. Cervi
REALTOR®, Parishioner
240 Applegate Pkwy
Pelham, AL

C: 936-556-2795
O: 205-663-3895

acervi@realtysouth.com
www.allencervi.realtysouth.com

Contact Melissa Jones to place an ad today! 
mjones@4LPi.com or (800) 477-4574 x6570
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Mr.
“Honey-Do”

Electrical • Handyman • Fix-it • Plumbing

205-919-6106

Edwards Orthodontics
Cory Blake Edwards DMD, MS, PC

1063 Narrows Way Ste. B
Birmingham, Alabama

205.981.9100
edwardsorthodontics.com

Parishioner

Southern Homes
Each Office Independently Owned and Operated

Laura Jelks - Sales Associate
110 Inverness Corners • Birmingham, AL 35242

Direct: (205) 821-3384 • Office: (205) 313-8500
E-mail: laurajelks@remax.net

Website: www.laurajelks.com

Your One Source for all your Design/Build needs
Hardscape, Softscape, Irrigation, Lighting, Drainage & Waterscape

4000 Eagle Point Corporate Dr • Birmingham, AL

O: 205-314-5780 C:  205-821-7027
Kevin Thienpont - Landscape Design

Frank Ippolito, Agent
285 Palisades Blvd, Homewood, AL 35209
Bus 205.942.4444 • Bus 205.823.4383
frank.ippolito.yc6b@statefarm.com
insurancewithipp.com
The greatest compliment you can give is a referral. 

Thoughtful, Compassionate Medical CareThoughtful, Compassionate Medical Care
for you & your familyfor you & your family

Chronic Conditions, Geriatrics, Acute Illness & Injury
Michael C. Swanson, M.D. &

Elizabeth C. Stevenson, M.D.
6930 Cahaba Valley Rd., Ste. 102 • Birmingham, AL

(205) 783-5207
greystonefamilymedicine.com

Accepting appointments for new & established patients

PATRICK BRANNON

BEN BRANNON

205-833-1233
BrannonHonda.com

Bluestein Wealth Management Group
Aimee Barnes
Financial Advisor

205.326.9570 • aimee.barnes@ml.com

Merrill Lynch Wealth Management
569 Brookwood Village, #501 
Birmingham, AL 35209

fa.ml.com/bluestein-wealth-management-group

Merrill Lynch, Pierce, Fenner & Smith Incorporated (also referred to as “MLPF&S” or “Merrill”) makes available certain 
investment products sponsored, managed, distributed or provided by companies that are affiliates of Bank of America 
Corporation (“BofA Corp.”). MLPF&S is a registered broker-dealer, registered investment adviser, Member SIPC and a 
wholly owned subsidiary of BofA Corp.
© 2021 Bank of America Corporation. All rights reserved. | MAP3413078 | AD-04-21-1398 | 470944PM-0221 | 05/2021

   205-634-2426

24/7 Services

SINCE 1939-TOM KIME, PARISHIONER

Regular cancer screening can 
save your life.

Learn more at
Cancer.org/get-screened

Russell
Kurtts

homes - land
farm specialist

205.542.2104

Darrell Cartwright, Attorney
(205) 222-5900 | OLV Family

Estate Planning & Probate
Tax & Business

2820 Columbiana Rd • Vestavia
DC@CartLawAlabama.com

When injured,
Your recovery  

is our only concern

(205) 582-8000
www.snablestevenson.com

Ambulance • Police/Fire • Family/Friends
GPS • Fall Alert • 24/7 • 365 • App Locator

IF YOU LIVE ALONE
You Need MDMedAlert™

At HOME and AWAY!

No Contract/Fees
md-medalert.com CALL 1•800•808•9294

/mo.


